150

Regular Monthly Meeting
May 9, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on
Thursday, May 9, 2013, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with
Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses,
Motion carried.

Motion by Mr, Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.
Motion carried.

Motion by Mr, Riley second by M. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses,
Motion carried.

Motion by Mr, Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund
expenses, Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Zoning classification of Parcel ID no. 31-
246100, from an R-2 Residential District classification to a C-2 Highway Commercial District to
coordinate with lot lines. Motion cartied.

Motion to approve the PD Acquisition Land Development Plan contingent upon satisfaction of
reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Building construction on

Commerce Avenue Lot #2. Motion carried.

Motion to approve Maintenance Agreement with PennDOT on the by-pass lighting, replacement
of bulbs and supplying electricity, '

Mr, Herman explained that the recent strike that effected the trash collectlon was not Allied
Waste but a strike at the land fill which the drivers would not cross.
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Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked what paving would be done this year? Mr,
Albertini stated that the bids for thé material will be opened next month and that will determine
what roads will be resurfaced,

Mirs. Roberta Filer, Savannah Road expressed her sympathy to all with regard to the loss of
Officer McCarthy. -

The Board of Supervisors wished to thank everyone for their support during this very difficult
time with the tragic loss of Officer Jerry McCarthy.

Motion by Mr. Riley and second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn, and as Jeiry always ended his
conversations, God Bless!



